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Minutes of MLCCC General Meeting 

May 14, 2015 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:15 PM by President, Bob Duffin at Bob Duffin.  Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

Minutes:  Motion by Jack DeMont to approve last month's minutes as published.  Seconded by 

Annie  Edwards.  Motion passed.   

 

Treasurer's Report:  Current balance in our account is $8,017.00 

 

Web Master:  Registrations for the car show are still coming in.  Flyers for our car show will be 

distributed at the Harrington, Ephrata, Waitsburg, and Moxee car shows. 

 

Old Business:  Calendar of events distributed.  Columbia Crest Car Show discussed. 

 

New Business:  Presentation to Big Bend will be next week and will also be in the newspaper.  

Karen Crook is feeling good after her surgery.  Thanks to Karen from Gordy Edwards for 

helping with phone calls. 

 

Car Show:  Trophies and dash plaques are being prepared.  “Jerry's Choice” plaque also being 

prepared, to be awarded at the show in memory of Jerry Wiuff.  Bob reports that he has a good 

crew already set up for parking at the show.  Also, the show will be moved one more block this 

year toward downtown to be closer to the Spring Fest.  We have a new vendor this year – one 

selling custom garage cabinets.  The taco truck will also be back this year.  Next week, the 

Columbia Basin Herald will run a half-page spread in the paper advertising the car show; there 

will be 8,000 flyers (6,000 of which will be inside the newspaper).  The dash plaque for this year's 

show was shown.  Bob Duffin reports that everything for the car show is covered, thanks to all 

who have helped this year.  Bob also announces that everyone should be thinking of nominees for 

President, Vice President, and Secretary for our next meeting. 

 

50/50 Drawing:  Paul  

 

Door Prizes:  Won by Cheryl Simmons, Clay Crook, Juanita Ottmar, and Rick Lockhart. 

 

Car of the Month:  LaDell Yada 

 

Next Meeting:  June 11, at Karen and Clay's. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:45 PM 
 

 



Car Of The Month 

May 2015 Car of the Month 

 

 

 

 

  

Bernie & LaDell Yada - 1972 VW Convertible 

Bernie & LaDell Yada - 1972 VolksWagon Convertible  
  

  
        

I found this very special VW like a lot of people find their cars these days, on Craigslist. 
This one happened to be in Spokane this past March. We soon checked it out, bought 
it, and the seller delivered it to Moses Lake. This is when the learning curve took a turn 
straight up! You see there is not as much room for my feet to work the pedals as there 
used to be, there is less room between the steering wheel and myself as there used to 
be, and then there is matter of coordination of feet and mind when it comes to shifting 
and braking! I was initiated into the “Convertible Club” a couple of weeks ago when I 
ignored a dark cloud and ended up getting pretty wet! Lesson learned! This is the fifth 
VW we have owned over the years. The others were a 57, 66, 69, 70 and now the 
72.  We found it to be pretty water tight when we got caught in the rainstorm on this 
year’s Poker Run! All in all, this VW looks great, runs well and is a blast to drive! 


